A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, August 12, 1999, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Dick Dehm



Phil Mattaro



Joe Ricci

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

EXCUSED:
Don Thorp

OTHERS: 2 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Basch called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

PUBLIC HEARING - EMPIRE FORSTER SIGN & AWNING 

Mr. Robert Cornell, Empire Forster Sign & Awning, 2340 Brighton-Henrietta Townline Road, Rochester, NY, and Mr. Bill Blodgett on behalf of the Jewish Community Center, owner of a parcel of land located at 183 Quaker Meeting House Road, Honeoye Falls, NY, known as Markus Park, requested an area variance permitting the erection of a freestanding, two-sided, non-illuminated 4 x 8 foot sign to replace an existing sign. NThe property is zoned RA-1.  Tax Account # 222.01-1-1.

Mr. Basch stated the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign was in the file along with a copy of the public notice.  Mr. Basch waived the reading of that notice.  Mr. Basch stated that the County had responded that this was a local matter.

Mr. Blodgett stated he was the Director of Services for the JCC and lives on the property in question.

Mr. Basch stated that a copy of the signed agreement between the JCC and Empire Forster Signs was in the file.

Mr. Cornell distributed color renderings of the sign to the Board members.  Mr. Cornell stated that the purpose of the new sign was to show the new national logo and to upgrade the property to a professional status.  Mr. Cornell stated that the existing sign would be removed.  Mr. Cornell stated that visibility is a problem and that the speed limit is 55 mph.  Mr. Cornell stated that the new sign would be placed closer to the road and further south and will be set back more than 50 feet.  Mr. Cornell stated that the entrance is a one-way drive, although the members are not using it this way.  Mr. Cornell stated they intended to place One-Way and Do Not Enter signs at the appropriate positions.  

Mr. Cornell stated this is a residential area, and the sign would be dark blue with gold copy.  Mr. Cornell stated that the size of the lettering was selected for its visibility at 350 feet.

Mr. Basch asked if there were alternatives to this sign.  Mr. Cornell stated that it would improve the look of the property and redirect traffic flow.  Mr. Basch stated the existing sign is one-sided.  Mr. Cornell stated that the new sign is two sided so it will be visible from both directions.

Mr. Basch asked if there would be any undesirable changes to the character of the neighborhood or nearby properties.  Mr. Cornell stated that this would improve the overall look of the neighborhood and that the dark background of the sign blends in with the background of the area.

Mr. Basch asked if Mr. Blodgett had spoken to any of the neighboring property owners.  Mr. Blodgett stated that he had posted the Zoning Board signs, and the neighbors did contact him asking if they were going to do some renovations.  Mr. Blodgett stated that when he explained the reason for the application, the neighbors had no concerns.

Mr. Basch asked if the request was substantial.  Mr. Cornell stated it was minimal.

Mr. Basch asked if there would be any adverse physical or environmental effects if the variance were granted.  Mr. Cornell stated no, that the maximum sight line distance and traffic safety were the big concerns.

Mr. Basch asked if there was any other signage proposed.  Mr. Cornell stated just the traffic signage – Do Not Enter and One-Way.  Mr. Cornell stated they would use the current fence to mount those signs.

Mr. Jones stated those traffic signs were consistent with the Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices.

Mr. Basch asked if the difficulty was self-created.  Mr. Cornell stated there was no clear answer for that question.  Mr. Dehm stated it is self-created, because they chose to do it.

Mr. Jones stated that the document submitted showing the agreement between Empire Forster Signs and the JCC was actually for the Brighton JCC.  Mr. Cornell stated that Empire Forster Signs does have a contract with the JCC to do this project.

A discussion followed regarding the traffic signs.

Mr. Dehm asked if there would be any illumination for the signs.  Mr. Cornell stated no.

The Board had no further questions.  

Mr. Basch opened the meeting to comments from the public.  There were no comments.  

Mr. Cornell and Mr. Blodgett stated they had no objection to the determination being discussed at the September 9th meeting.  Mr. Basch stated that there would be no Zoning Board meeting on August 26, 1999, and that the next meeting would be September 9, 1999.

Mr. Basch closed the Public Hearing at 8:05 p.m.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, August 12, 1999, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York immediately following the Public Hearing.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Dick Dehm



Phil Mattaro



Joe Ricci

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

EXCUSED:
Don Thorp

OTHERS: 2 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

MINUTES

Mr. Ricci moved, seconded by Mr. Basch, to approve the minutes of the July 22, 1999 meeting as submitted.

ADOPTED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

DISCUSSION

Mr. Basch stated that the Town Supervisor has asked him to prepare the budget for the year 2000.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Basch stated representatives from Sprint PCS had met with various board members regarding the application they plan to submit.  Mr. Basch stated that the ZBA would be appointing a liaison to the Planning Board regarding this application, when it is submitted.  Mr. Basch asked for a volunteer to serve this function.  Mr. Jones stated that he couldn’t be involved with the application when it is submitted, because his firm represents Sprint.  Mr. Mattaro stated he would volunteer to be the liaison.

MOTION

Mr. Basch moved, seconded by Mr. Ricci, to appoint Mr. Mattaro as the liaison to the Sprint application, when it is received.

ADOPTED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

Mr. Basch stated that his term on the ZBA goes through the year 2000.  Mr. Basch stated he would remain on the board through his term, but he was not going to be the chair in the year 2000.  Mr. Basch asked any members who were interested in being the chair to contact the Town Supervisor.

Mr. Mattaro will write the determination for the JCC. 

A discussion followed regarding the comments relative to Chapter 200.

Mr. Basch asked the secretary to submit the ZBA’s comments regarding Chapter 200 to the appropriate person.

MOTION

Mr. Mattaro moved, seconded by Mr. Dehm, to adjourn at 8:45 p.m.

ADOPTED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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